

**STUDENT GOVERNMENT
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
October 16, 2018**

Call to Order: 9:00 p.m.

Preliminary Items

- a. Roll Call
- b. Approval of Minutes
- c. Gallery Introductions/Business
- d. Membership Appointment/Resignation

Auxiliary Reports

- a. Speaker of the Student Senate
 - i. No report.
- b. Student Representative to the Board of Governors
- c. Faculty Advisor
- d. Staff Advisor
- e. Academic Affairs Chair
 - i. We are going to have posters soon!
 - ii. I wrote my questions in the doc
 - iii. Working on resolutions, etc. over mid-term.
 - iv. Maddie is going to investigate some band related stuff, so that's awesome!
 - v. Deadline for commencement is Nov. 11 (on the application)
- f. External Affairs Chair
 - i. My team whipped up posters for voting! The design is all ready now.
 - 1. Who do I send it to? (Ask Laura if she can do it, or if you send it to publications right away)
 - 2. "Forty-two posters is more than zero posters" "Quote me; I want people to know that I'm not dumb" ~Deanna
 - 3. Hopefully a money motion on Sunday. (from voter registration drive)
 - ii. We accidentally emailed head coaches, and we have gotten an email back, so we'll talk.
- g. Environmental Affairs Chair
 - i. No report.
- h. Student Affairs Chair
 - i. I am spending \$68.52 on decorations
 - ii. Will be getting candy
 - iii. Trick-or-Treat is Oct. 28, 3:30-6 p.m. in small Patterson lot. Setup at 3 p.m.
- i. Diversity Chair
 - i. Really great news!
 - ii. The Chinese translations were finished last year; the copies have already been given to DPS and the international students!
 - iii. Hopefully all liaison emails are being sent this week.
 - iv. Planning on buying some candy for international day!
- j. Appropriations Committee Chair
 - i. I am making little slips to put inside the mailboxes "Got Money?"
 - 1. 255 mailboxes
 - ii. Meeting with a potential student-at-large!
- k. Athletic Fee Accountability Chair
- l. Environmental Sustainability Fee Accountability Chair
- m. Health, Wellness and Safety Chair
 - i. Sarah Holzmeier is coming on Sunday. Bring your questions; I found her easy to work with.
- n. Sexual Assault Prevention Committee Chair
- o. SAB Representative
- p. FAC Representative
- q. Public Relations Director
- r. Legislative Director

- s. Parking Appeals Committee Chair
- t. Purple Friday Subcommittee Chair
 - i. Making a money motion on Sunday for items for purple food day in November!
 - 1. Will order it Monday.
 - ii. Will send out a doc if we need help staffing.
- u. TEDx Conference Ad Hoc Committee Chair
 - i. TEDx is fine.
 - ii. Our setup was yesterday, and it was a mixed bag. The stage is very exciting. We had a problem with TMN because we confirmed that they would bring their camera equipment and apparently, they didn't, so I emailed them about it. Still waiting for a response. We need to test that out before the event, so that's a little worrying.
 - iii. We have our schedule made, which is an estimate before our workshop on Oct. 25.
 - iv. Will probably order food soon.
 - v. I bought a banner for \$8.
- v. Parking Ad Hoc Chair
 - i. I think the survey questions I did are good. Check those.
 - ii. After break I am planning on meeting with Chad to talk about stats.
 - iii. I am planning on transferring to Florida next semester, so that's exciting.

Executive Reports

- a. Treasurer
 - i. Let me know if you are going to spend money.
 - ii. "I have bought like 6 things and haven't filled "Yeah, I've noticed." ~Caleb
- b. Secretary
 - i.
- c. Vice President of the Student Association
 - i. Deadlines! Thank you so much for meeting the survey question deadline. We will be spending our break revising and making it into a formal survey. If we rephrase anything, we will ask you first. By Monday we will send the formal survey to Heidi Templeton and Dr. Edwards so they can send it out formally.
 - ii. Reminder: 2 very important things are due the Monday we get back - blurbs for the email (TEDx, Purple Friday, Int'l Week, etc.) and lottery dates!
 - iii. Ryle hall SAs survey - they have been sent to the new ResLife director so he can approve them; the SAs have been told to fill it out once they get it!
 - iv. We interviewed the first PR Director candidate and she was AMAZING! We will be interviewing the second candidate and will have the spot filled very soon!
 - v. We will both have our Slack on at all times during break and are willing to answer any questions that come up.

Discussion

Adjourned - 9:28 p.m.*

*Note for posterity the historical significance that Deanna Schmidt, Vice President of the Student Association, managed to hold an ExComm meeting that lasted only 28 minutes.